
18th October 2024 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

This week we welcomed Mrs. Stacey Rand, the inspector for our SIAMS inspection from 

the Church of England. Thank you to all of you who gave up your time to speak to her and 

contribute to the process. We hope to receive the inspection report by the middle of          

November. We will share it with you as soon as we receive it. 

Aside from this it has been another week filled with learning and fun in school. Year 1 were 

out and about exploring the village and creating their own maps and Nursery had a great 

time at Heddon Library. Reception had an exciting lesson using their noses and being scent 

detectives exploring smells! 

We also had our final assessment on our OPAL Play journey. Our assessor visited school, 

observed OPAL Play in action, spoke to the adults on the OPAL Team and then spent time 

speaking to the children. The children were a real credit to you and the school. They spoke 

passionately and confidently sharing their thoughts. To see how we got on check out later 

in the Flyer. 

Thank you to everyone who participated in Walk to School Week. It has been lovely to see 

children and parents walking to school, even if it is from parking the car a little  further 

away. Walking, even a little bit, has a big impact on health, mental wellbeing and on the  

local environment. I have particularly enjoyed seeing the wonderful footwear in school      

today! 

Well done to the girls who took part in the NUFC Girls Football Tournament. They had a 

great time and were amazing representatives for our school. 

For parents of children in Year 6 I would like to remind you that the deadline for applications 

for High School places is Thursday 31st October 2024. 

This week’s parents guide is around PEGI ratings and films. The easy access to streaming 

services mean that it is more difficult to monitor and manage content. This guide provides 

some useful facts and tips about how to manage what children watch and how to support 

them if they have seen something which has upset them. 

Well done to Nursery and Year 1 with the best attendance this week: an amazing 100%! 

Well done to Year 5 for the best attendance for this year: 97.7%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 
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Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
100% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
95.3% 95.9% 96.6% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
91.9% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
98% 93.7% 96.1% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
100% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
98.4% 97.3% 97.7% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
98.3% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
97.9% 97.6% 97.4% 
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Walking Around Heddon with Year 1  
On Tuesday we went on a walk around the village and as we went we labelled 

significant places within Heddon-on-the-wall. We learned a lot about our local     

area particularly in relation to the human and geographical features within our    

local area. The walk was a lot of fun and we even managed to visit Hadrian’s wall 

on our walk!  
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Remarkable Reading in Year 2  
 

Year 2 have worked incredibly hard this half-term with their reading....just look at 

how many Reading Raffle tickets they have bulging out of the jar! They are        

really enjoying reading the rabbit & Bear series and have also given some         

fabulous Book Talks - well done, Year 2!  
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Science Mind Maps with Year 5  

This week, Year 5 have been creating Mind Maps for their end of topic Science 
Assessment. This is a creative and engaging opportunity for the children to show 
what they have learned over the past 6 weeks. We have been recording the key 
information in words, phrases and pictures, so that we can talk about what we 
have discovered and share our subject knowledge.   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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The Vikings with Year 6 

In Year 6 this week, we have been writing a non-fiction information booklet based 

upon the Viking way of life. The children have almost finished their first drafts, 

ready for editing and publishing next week!  
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Walk to School Week 
It was lovely to see so many children and adults walking to school this week and 

enjoying the Autumn sun. Even walking part of the way to school has so many 

benefits in terms of fitness and mental wellbeing as well as having a positive     

impact on the environment. 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 
Happy ‘Shoesday’! 
To celebrate the end of Walk to School week we all enjoyed wearing shoes that 

made us feel happy. I’m sure you will agree that there is an impressive range of 

footwear on show! 
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Opal Play  
 
On Thursday 24th October there will be a non-uniform day for Opal Play: 
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Harvest Festival 

This year we are collecting for the People’s Kitchen and the West End Foodbank. 

Any donations would be greatly appreciated. If you are able to donate we can 

take them from Monday 7th October until Tuesday 22nd October. Thank you. 
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Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Wednesday 23rd October 2024 
Safer Relationships workshops in school run by                  

Northumberland Domestic Abuse Service 

Thursday 24th October 2024 Non-Uniform Day - See Opal Play page for more details 

Friday 25th October 2024 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s 

Church - 9.30am 

Friday 25th October 2024 
Key Stage 2 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s Church - 

10.20am 

w/c Monday 28th October 

2024 
HALF TERM 

Monday 4th November 2024 TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 5th November 2024 Nasal Flu Vaccinations - Reception - Year 6 

Tuesday 5th November 2024 Parents Evening 

Thursday 7th November 2024 Parents Evening 
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Thursday 5th December 2024 Choir Christmas Concert in School Hall at 5pm 

Friday 6th December 2024 School Christmas Fair 

Friday 13th December 2024 TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 17th December 2024 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 17th December 2024 
Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 18th December 

2024 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 10am 

Friday 20th December 2024 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at St. Andrew’s Church at 9.30am 

w/c Monday 23rd December CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 


